A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 12th November 2015 at 8pm.

Present:  Parish Councillors, Liz Collas, Nick Elsome, Marjo McGee, David Wilson and Martin Wise.  Also present District Councillor Rob Simister, Caroline Hadley, parish clerk, and James Collins newsletter editor and two members of the public.
1. Apologies for Absence were received from Peter Dragonetti, Nick Henry and Kevin Bulmer.
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 8th October 2015 had been circulated and were signed as correct. 
3. Matters Arising there were no matters arising. 
4. Parish Hall. The side alley has been cleared; Martin will clean out the gutters. Possible sites for storing the bins were discussed, either extra paving or cutting back of shrubs.  
5. Newsletter/Website. The November issue had been good. The clerk suggested setting up a Facebook page which she and James, the newsletter editor could jointly manage. Marjo suggested a Twitter account too which she would look into. The meeting agreed that both should be tried.

6. Recreation Ground. All was OK. 
7. District Councillors Report. Rob asked if any of the parish councillors had attended the Parish Forum, Liz and David had been and found it useful. A new SODC newsletter would be emailed around 13 November, CCTV in south Oxfordshire had led to the arrest of 114 people. The closing date for grant applications was coming up soon. 
8. County Councillors Report. Had been circulated via email. There was support for Kevins letter suggesting a small charge for using recycling centres rather than closing them.
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments. 
P15/S2947/HH Treetops 20 Orchard Coombe Whitchurch Hill RG8 7QL

Change garage roof from flat roof to pitched roof.
No Strong Views

P15/S3111/FUL Woodcote Sawmill Pot Kiln Lane Goring Heath RG8 7SS

Erection of storage unit.
Should be Refused

P15/S3389/FUL Theldon Goffs Hill Crays Pond RG8 7QD

Demolition of existing dwelling. Erection of new dwelling with car port (amendments to permission P14/S2735/FUL)
No Strong Views

P15/S3397/HH 22 Hill Bottom Close Whitchurch Hill Goring Heath RG8 7PX Demolition of existing garage and erection of single storey rear extension and part single/part two storey side extension.
No Strong Views

P15/S3462/FUL Cedar Lodge Goring Road Goring Heath RG8 7SH Erection of two detached two-storey 4-bedroom dwellings incorporating construction of vehicular access and formation of parking including detached carport to serve Plot 1.
Should be Refused

Liz had contacted SODC about shed in the woods, it turned out that because it was on wheels that it was not an enforcement issue. 
10. Finance. There was £15,865 in bank on 3 November.  The loan payment of £2,674.44 had been paid by Direct Debit on 2 November.  The following payments were authorsied
September Grass


£410.04

November Newsletter


£270.00

H M Revenue & customs

£72.60

Clerks Salary October


£257.40

Emptying of dog bins


£42.50

Buglar




£60.00

Grundon waste management

£89.43

CAB donation



£150.00






£1,351.97

11. Proposed increase in the Clerks Salary. At the October meeting it had been suggested this should be raised to £370 per month. It was proposed by Martin Wise and seconded by Liz Collas that this should go ahead and all were in favour.

12. War Memorial  Martin had spoken with Keith Brooks and Whitchurch were running an online survey. Once the results of this were in Martin Peter and Nick would meet with Whitchurch. It was hoped that a decision would be made early in the New Year

13. Fencing for Garton End play area. Nick Elsome had a scheme from Playdale which seemed to be the best option to include fencing and new play equipment. He would put in a grant application for this and also for the Defibrillator.  
14. Linking the Footpath to Goring. No progress as yet. Liz had offered to help Peter with this.
15. Crays Pond/ Tinepits. A grant for £1,700 has been awarded by TOE for Crays Pond. A cheque for Grundon waste management
of £89.43was needed from Goring Heath parish Council as their contribution to release the funding. 
16. Working Parties. The next one would be 22 November on the recreation ground to clear Blackthorn.
17. Correspondence  John Rodger had offered to monitor the water in Crays Pond. ORCC had written advising that the cabinet had withdrawn all bus subsidies. Tony Fry had been in touch concerning the danger of cars parked at Virginia Cottage having the potential to cause a serious accident as this made visibility very poor when coming from Path Hill side. Martin would ring PCSO Mark Bell and see what could be done.
18. AOB.   The tree house in the woods was discussed and also a Local Plan.
19. Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 10th November 2015 at 8pm. 
The meeting finished at 10.05 pm
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